
DES. # 2001852

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING 
Proposed Improvement of SR 124 from US 27 to Keller Street in 

Adams County

The Indiana Department of Transportation (INDOT) will host a public 
information meeting on Tuesday October 4, 2022 at Adams Central Middle 
School, 222 West Washington Street, Monroe, IN 46772. The doors will 
be open at 5:00 p.m. to give participants time to view displays and talk 
to project representatives prior to the start of the meeting. The public 
meeting presentation will begin at 6:00 p.m. 

The purpose of the public meeting is to offer all interested persons an 
opportunity to comment on current preliminary design plans for a proposed 
reconstruction project on State Road (SR) 124 between US 27 and Keller 
Road Monroe, Indiana, Adams County (DES 2001852). 

The purpose of the SR 124 project is to improve road condition, address 
drainage deficiencies, and address local community needs and interests.

The preferred alternative will include full depth pavement replacement on new 
profile grade and improve the pavement condition. The addition of design 
elements such as curb and gutter, ditch improvements, and properly sized 
storm pipe systems, promotes roadway serviceability and motorist safety per 
INDOT requirements. The 8-foot paved shoulders are wide enough to safely 
accommodate buggy traffic and will be specifically designed to support long 
term buggy traffic without forming ruts. The proposed sidewalks will provide 
improved separation between vehicular and pedestrian traffic and ADA 
compliant curb ramps will ensure that the facility is accessible to all users.

Proposed construction of the project is anticipated to begin in Spring of 2025 
and would be constructed utilizing phased construction.

All written statements submitted prior to, during, and for a period of two 
(2) weeks following the hearing date, will be evaluated, considered, and 
addressed in subsequent environmental documentation. Written comments 
may be submitted: Rich Connolly, HNTB, 111 Monument Circle, Suite 1200, 
Indianapolis, IN 46204 or rconnolly@HNTB.com. INDOT respectfully requests 
comments be submitted by October 21, 2022.

With advance notice, in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities 
Act (ADA), INDOT will provide accommodations for persons with disabilities 
with regards to participation and access to project information as part of the 
hearings process including arranging auxiliary aids, interpretation services 
for the hearing impaired, services for the sight impaired and other services 
as needed. In addition, in accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 
1964, INDOT will provide accommodations for persons of Limited English 
Proficiency (LEP) requiring auxiliary aids including language interpretation 
services and document conversion. Should accommodation be required please 
contact Rich Connolly, HNTB, 111 Monument Circle, Suite 1200, Indianapolis 
IN 46204 or rconnolly@HNTB.com.
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